

Village of Lagrange Committee of Whole Minutes

Record of Proceedings

July 13, 2017

Council President Kincannon started the Committee of Whole meeting at 6:45 pm Members present Honer, Price, Gregory, Kincannon, Dill and Karpinski.

Kincannon gave Council a copy of the LaGrange Township minutes dated April 10, 2017.  He directed Council to the Fiscal Officer section.   The LaGrange Township Trustees discussed implementing a $5.00 Motor Vehicle License (MVL) Tax and requesting an additional .7 inside millage.  Council questioned if the $5.00 MVL fee would be passed to the Village residents as well.  The 0.7 additional inside millage is paid for by the Village residents.  
Additionally, in the minutes Trustee Canfield stated that if the Village seceded from the Township that it would take years in litigation to the separation of assets.  Strauss commented that agreements are already put in place for the Community Park and the Community Investment Corporation with both the Village and Township having ownership; he doesn’t see how there should be any litigation necessary.

Honer mentioned minutes in which the Township stated that since 2014 road salt had not been paid for by the Village.  Fallon stated that this had been corrected upon notification from the Township Fiscal Officer who also had not noticed it hadn’t been paid over time.  Fallon stated that the figures are given to her by the Street employees at the end of every season; it had been overlooked.  However immediate attention was given and it was paid in full within two days of the Township meeting.  

Strauss reminded Council that the Mayor’s Golf Outing is on Saturday.  

There being no further business, Kincannon adjourned at 7:25PM.  
.
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